
Submitter: Rebecca Brown Schroeder 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Health Care 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB61 

This legislation is an important step toward common sense in auditing providers of 

important mental health services to the most vulnerable people in our state. Audits 

can and will still happen but providers who make errors will be responsible for 

common sense clawbacks. The current system allows for clawbacks of sums of 

money that far exceed the mistaken claims and result in providers going out of 

business. And this means fewer and fewer providers will provide services to clients 

who need them out of fear of this radical and disproportionate extortion that can 

come from clerical errors. Thank you for voting yes and bringing common sense to 

this important issue.  


